
The Telford Priory School  
Good News and Updates 
  

Week beginning  
Monday 17th April 2023 

Dear Parent and Carers 
  
Welcome back, I do hope that you have enjoyed your Easter break 

and that you and your family had a restful time. Can I also thank 

parents for all your efforts and support over the holidays to address 

uniform and equipment issues. 

As always, at TPS we 

believe in providing as 

many opportunities to the 

students as possible.  On 

Friday 31st March, our AL 

students went on a trip to 

the World Museum in 

Liverpool. As well as seeing 

the culture exhibit the 

students engaged in 

exhibitions on the Egyptians, 

Dinosaurs, and the small 

aquarium.  Although the 

students had different 

opinions on which exhibit was 

their favourite, they all found 

the trip informative and 

enjoyed the visit. . 

You will have received a 

letter outlining our likely 

plans for the two 

additional strike dates 

taking place on Thursday 

27th April and Tuesday 3rd 

May. If the government and unions reach an agreement before 

then, we may be able to operate as normal and this would 

obviously be our ideal. The table below provides you the 

information of which years are in school or at home on the strike 

days. 

On Monday and Tuesday this week, our Y10 sports leaders visited 

our feeder schools Donnington Wood Junior and Wrockwardine 

Wood and organised sports activities for the children.  It is lovely  

to see them encouraging the children to take part in the sports 

activities they put on and working in the local community. 

On Wednesday, we held our Y11 Parent Information evening where 

information was given on how you can support your child with their 

preparation for their GCSE exams.  Thanks to everyone who 

attended for this final push. We know our Y11 students are capable 

of achieving so well in these exams.  

Our next Parent in Partnership meeting will be held on Thursday 

11th May at 6pm and all parents and carers are welcome to attend. 

These meetings are important and allow us to work together to 

continue to improve outcomes for our young people and the local 

community. There was a slight dip in attendance last time (minutes 

are on the website), so please do come and join us if you can. 

Our performing arts students have been busy rehearsing the show 

Back to the Eighties. Performances will take place from 27th April to 

29th April.  Come along and enjoy an evening of great music from 

the 1980s. To book tickets please use this link: www.tps-

expressivearts.co.uk/events 

 Thank you for your continued support. Have a lovely weekend. 

Ms Jordan 

Headteacher 

Year 
Group / 
Date 

Thursday 27th 
April 

Tuesday 2nd 
May 

Year 7 At school Home 

Year 8 Home At school 

Year 9 Home Home 

Year 10 Home Home 

Year 11 At school At school 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Monday 24th April 

Y10 Sports Mentorship 

Wrockwardine Wood School 

Tuesday 25th April  

Y10 Sports Mentorship 

Donnington Wood School 

Y7 Trip Warwick castle 

Wednesday 26th April   

Y8 Attingham Park Outreach Project 

Drama workshop Lyceum Theatre Crewe 

Thursday 27th April 

Strike Action - School closed to Y8, Y9 and Y10 

Aspire Trip to Wolverhampton University  

School Production-Back to the 80’s  

Friday 28th April  

School Production-Back to the 80’s  

Saturday 29th April  

School Production-Back to the 80’s  

Monday 1st May  

Bank holiday  

Tuesday 2nd May 

Strike Action - School closed to Y7, Y9 and Y10 

Camp Kenya Parents Meeting 6.30pm - 7.30pm 

Wednesday 3rd May  

Y9 Environmental Technology Experience Telford College 

Y6 Transition Welcome Evening 5pm - 7.30pm 

Thursday 4th May 

Y8 Parental Engagement  4pm - 6pm   



Golden Ticket Winners 

 

Zito S 

Mohammed A 

Patryk P 

Year 8 

Liam R 

Kostadin G 

 

Well done and congratulations to this week’s Golden Ticket Winners 

Year 7 

Erisona K 

Chase F 

Nina A 

Lily-Grace C 

Ryan J 

Top Merit Winners 

Denlin K 

Jacob S 

Daniel A 

Sophina S 

Chloe P 

Olivia S 

Darcy M 

Jes Samuvel S 

Roan R 

Molly E 

Trinity W 

Thomas F 

POSITIVE EVENTS 

1. Rashford - 904 

2. Malala - 857 

3. Attenborough - 820 

4. Queen Elizabeth - 763 

Congratulations and well done to this week’s Top Readers 

Year 7   Year 8  

Liam D  Annaleigh O 

Caoimhe M  Kalliopi A 

Dylan B  

 



 
 

 

Challenge100: Part 3
Wednesday 19th April – Wednesday 24th May ‘23 (inclusive)

Can you hold onto 100% attendance for 

24 consecutive school days?
(Taking into consideration possible strike days and Bank Holidays)

Which college will be the winners?

Reward: Entry into a prize draw for a chance to win a tablet, 
chocolate hampers and extra college merits!

Are you ready? Are you in it to win it?!

College
 

Winners of the 100% attendance prizes this week

Year GroupStudent Name

9Lacey A

7Charlie B

9Lauren

10David H

9Sam L

7Lilien G

8Lillie B

9Ryan C

9Kaushi U

7Ezra A

17th – 21st April 2023

Please note that these names are pulled at random from a 
random generator. EVERY child who has 100% attendance 

also receives 10 merits on G4S 

Year GroupStudent Name

7Evan C

9Anna A

7Joshua F

10Lydia M

11Caitlin H

7Violet R

10Ben W

9Samson W

10Sabrina T

7Dylan B




